West Central Neighborhood Association

Minutes of the Board
March 15, 2011

 ATTENDEES: Casi Bromelmeier, Chris Ruckman, Benjamin Sanchez, Carol Salge, Susan Smethers, Justin Stalter, Cherie Stark, Jack Stark, Charlotte Weybright
 GUESTS:  None 
OFFICER REPORTS
 Board Minutes:  February Board Minutes presented and approved with amendment to exclude $500 UEA Grant under Treasurer’s Report.

 Treasurer’s Report:  February financials presented and approved. 
Membership Report: 2011 year-to-date membership total = 112.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Plan Committee:   

· The Plan Committee met and discussed the neighborhood plan. They discussed crime prevention and the neighborhood tree canopy. There was discussion about trees along the curve on Broadway that have been damaged by cars running off the road. The Neighborhood will talk with the City to see what can be done to reduce the severity of the curve.
CHDO Committee:
· The Neighborhood has been approved by the City for CHDO certification. The City has set aside an unspecified amount of money to rehabilitate a house should the neighborhood decide to move forward. This includes $5000 for predevelopment word to decide if it is financially feasible to undertake a rehabilitation project. The CHDO Committee will move forward to find a group to take on the redevelopment portion of the project. If it is determined that a project will not be feasible, then the Neighborhood does not have to move forward with the project.
Historic Preservation (Local Historic District) Committee: 
· There is no report from the Historic Preservation Committee. The boundary map needs to be changed to reflect the proposed boundaries. Once this is done, the City will print a large scale version of the map. Charlotte will meet with Russ Garriot and Don Orban with the City to discuss potential boundaries. The meeting will be forwarded to the Board.
Public Relations Committee: 
· Ben Sanchez has been sending out a weekly neighborhood newsletter. The Neighborhood’s new website is almost complete.  The next printed newsletter will be the last full printing. All subsequent newsletters will be available via email and printed in a smaller quantity and be made available to those without email access.
Home & Garden Tour Committee: 
· The second Home Tour Committee meeting will be March 29, place to be determined. Justin Stalter has agreed to run the next few meetings until a meeting Chair is nominated.
ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE REPORTS
CCW Committee:

· A new drug house ordinance has been adopted by City Council and the City has hired Kenneth Scheibenberger as the new drug house ordinance coordinator. 
Flood Committee:

· The Neighborhood wants to make sure that the flood control improvements along Thieme Drive are properly landscaped. There was talk about including Greenway improvements to the finished project. Other discussion about a possible boat ramp. Jack Stark will call City engineer Dave Ross to discuss.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
CEDIT Requests

· Requests for brick street repair and neighborhood street signs have been turned in. There is also a request for curb repair on Union Street.

Brick Street Policy
· City Council has approved a brick street policy and the Board of Public Works will begin on Wilt Street brick repairs. The policy doesn’t address is uncovering paved over brick streets or brick streets or alleys outside of the Local Historic District.
Canterbury Students Clean-Up
· The students will clean up street drains and public parks.

NEW BUSINESS

Speakers for February General Membership Meeting

· Eric Looper, St Joseph CEO, and Kirk Moriarty, Director of the Urban Enterprise Association, have agreed to be speakers.
Great American Clean-Up
· Great American Clean-Up will be May 21. The Neighborhood will register for supplies and hold the clean-up in the fall prior to the Home and Garden Tour.
Neighborhood Yard Sale
· The Neighborhood Yard Sale will be the 3rd weekend in June.

Tire Days / Dumpster Days
· Tire Days will be held the 2nd weekend in August. Dumpster Days will be the 4th Saturday in June and in September before the Home and Garden Tour.
Other Business

West Central Candidate Night
· 5th District candidates have been invited to the April General meeting for a candidate forum. Format to be determined.
SWAP

· The next SWAP meeting will be March 16 at 7pm at the Sports Center on Ardmore Ave.

Meeting adjourned
Respectfully submitted:

___________________________________

Justin Stalter, Board Secretary

West Central Neighborhood Association

